
Power Plan Implosion September 22, 2023 

What you need to know 

• The implosion will occur on Friday, September 22nd, 2023, as soon after 8 AM as safety and 

preparations permit.  

• Street Closures (barring any unforeseen problems: 

o Pittsburgh Street (Freeport Road) will be completely closed from Murrayhill Ave in 

Cheswick to Colfax Street in Springdale Borough between 6:30AM-7:00AM until 11:00 

AM.  

o Side streets will be closed in the area at 5:30AM 

• Signs will be posted at the closures indicating alternative routes and uniformed police will also 

be on hand to assist and direct the motoring public accordingly.  

• An exclusion zone will be set up around the site to prevent people from getting too close.  We ask 

that you please cooperate with police and safety officials. 

• A small amount of explosives will be used to demolish the Boiler House Building.  Residents in 

the area may see dust, will hear noise, and may feel vibrations. 

• Following the implosion, experts evaluate if changes have occurred using a pre-demolition 

photographic survey, vibration monitoring records, and will also complete pre/post-survey 

reports that are submitted to the state. 

• For updates, please check the Cheswick Boror website, Facebook, and Savvy Citizen.   

Please note: Although this implosion will produce noise, vibrations, and dust.  This will not be as dramatic 

as the demolition of the smokestacks on June 2, 2023.  Officials are taking extreme caution for everyone’s 

safety.    


